ECKLES TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
MONTHLY MEETING MINUTES

SEPTEMBER 20, 2011
Attendance:

Township Chairman:  Dennis Zeto
Township Supervisor: Don Hazeman

Township Supervisor: Ervin Blom

Township Supervisor:  Cory Wilson
Township Supervisor: Mel Milender

Township Treasurer:  Joyce Vold
Township Clerk: Mary Lou Milender

Visitors present:  John Schocker, Fred Kelm, Merlin Vold, Gary Coan, Thore Thorson and Daniel Mechtel.
Meeting called to order at 7:30 p.m. with listed members present.
Minutes of the August 16, 2011 Town Board Meeting were read.  Motion by Cory Wilson,
seconded by Mel Milender to approve the minutes as read. Motion carried unanimously.
The Treasurers Report for the month ending August 30, 2011 was read:


Cash by fund balances are:
      General Fund = $26,619.45; R&B Fund = $49,162.95 Fire Fund = $7,018.70
      Cemetery Fund = $2275.08 for a total cash balance of $85,076.18        
Motion by Cory Wilson, seconded by Don Hazeman to approve the Treasurer's Report.

Subject to audit.  Motion carried unanimously.   

Bills presented:   Checks # 4008 thru # 4020 for a total of $28,600.84 were approved for payment. Motion by Ervin Blom, seconded by Cory Wilson to pay the bills as submitted.  Motion carried unanimously.
Motion by Mel Milender, seconded by Don Hazeman to void the check issued to the First Responders on April 19, 2011.   Mary Lou is to contact Beryl Wernberg and the MAT attorney to see if there is some way Eckles Township can donate to the First Responders.
Daniel Mechtel, 6405 Eckles Road has concerns regarding the shape of Eckles Road.  He said right in front of his driveway he needs some gravel as the binder is gone and the road does not pack down.   Ervin said if it is just spot gravel that needs to be applied we will have it done right away.  However, if the road needs rebuilt, Eckles Road will need to be put on the list of road work for 2012.
Road Report:  Cory Wilson asked if the township could assess the residents for calcium chloride like we attempted to do for tarring of the roads and was told no.
Approximately 1500 yards of spot gravel was placed on the north end of Eckles Road between County 22 and Radar Road and 760 yards of Class V was placed on Blue Mayflower.

Cory Wilson informed the board a road sign was taken down when an accident occurred at Eckles Road and Hwy 2.  The state should replace and pay for this replacement.

John Schocker was concerned if he needed to put up signs while he is doing routine maintenance work on any of the township roads. The consensus was that completing routine grading did not require signs.   He cannot leave a furrow overnight without signs.
John Schocker also wants the utility companies notified for next spring road work so there are no delays in getting the lines moved.   This cannot be done until the 2012 road plan is approved. Radar Road west of Nature will need to have some lines moved as well as some on Mayflower.

Gravel needs to be placed on the following roads: Balsam Road near Zeto's, Palomino, Nature Road by Dennis Halverson's, Grant Creek Road and Balsam Road west of 515.  According to calculations there is money in the 2011 budget for approximately 1900 yards of Class V gravel.
Michael Weiher, resident on Tranquility Lane in Deerfield Estates called to have the supervisors look at his driveway.   He stated he does not need a culvert.

The Road Review has been scheduled for October 16, 2011 at 2:00 p.m.   Ervin will drive his school bus.

Rural Fire Association Report:  Mel Milender stated there had not been a regular meeting, however the steering committee and the Emergency Services Consulting Inc. (ESCI) will hold a public information meeting on September 22, 2011 at 6:00 p.m. at the Sanford Center.    The information will be brought back to the Town Board. They will be asked to pass a resolution to support the recommendation distributed at that meeting.
The August Fire Report was in the Supervisors packets.

Motion by Don Hazeman, seconded by Ervin Blom to adjourn.   Meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Lou Milender




Dennis Zeto

Township Clerk




Chairman
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